Dear Professor McDonald,
	My experience in your English 120 class has enriched my skills in critical reading and writing. I have learned several ways to better understand the articles we read in class. By highlighting specific phrases in the articles and writing notes in the margins, I began to distinguish the main ideas of the articles and gained a better understanding of sections of each article. In addition, class discussions helped me to gain a better understanding of each article we read. If I was unsure of what an article was trying to portray, I would take my ideas to class and compare them to my peers’ ideas and your evaluation as well. Moreover, taking quizzes on the articles gave me more of an incentive to understand the material. In the end, after taking the quizzes with the added luxury of using an open book, I had a full understand of what each article was truly about. When considering critical writing, I can definitely say that my writing skills have improved. By giving us the opportunity to revise our essays, you helped me realize my weakness in the areas of grammar and vocabulary. Throughout my essays, I continuously had grammatical and vocabulary errors, however these errors decreased as I started becoming more aware of them as I wrote. By viewing my revisions, it is clear that my writing skills became progressively stronger as I moved through this course. Additionally, peer reviews guided me in a better direction with my style of writing. Hearing the opinions from my peers helped me to write in a more coherent manner in addition to gaining ideas of how to revise certain sections of my paper. Lastly, the ten minute conferences with you helped me to gain a better understanding of what type of revisions you required and also to comprehend your perspective on writing. Overall, I can say in confidence that my critical reading and writing skills are well more enhanced compared to my skills in the beginning of the semester.
	The essay I chose to submit for my best essay was the race and ethnicity one. The reasoning behind this choice is that I received the highest grade on this essay compared to the other two essays. In addition, I feel I strongly supported my ideas by using numerous specifics and quotes from the articles we read in class on different races and ethnicities. I believe I held a strong argument on stereotyping and for that reason would exemplify my best attempt at writing and holding discussions. For this essay, my revisions consisted of the normal grammar errors including punctuation, agreement, and transitions. For the most part, my essay had a nice, continuous, flow in addition to an attention grabbing introduction which is what I hoped readers would acknowledge. On page two of the first draft of my essay is where the majority of my corrections lie. Next if you take a peek at my revision for the first draft, the second page hardly consists of any more errors. In the end when comparing my first and second drafts of my race essay, it is proven that my writing skills have improved due to the fewer errors between my two drafts and the consistent coherence throughout the essay. 
	Writing a research paper is a difficult task regardless of the subject. I took the experience I gained from writing a research paper in high school and applied it to my first research paper I wrote in college. However, the style of writing a research paper in college compared to the way of writing one in high school is slightly different, especially when considering the expected writing style of your professor. Every professor has their own style of writing and requirements which will slightly alter the way a student is intended on writing a research paper, or even just a normal essay in general.  To me, writing a research paper is challenging and takes a long time due to its lengthy process. When I first began my research paper, I started by brainstorming ideas in a notebook for my key points to evaluate on, the possible poems I would use, and proposing a possible thesis statement. I read through numerous critical analyses and poems before I decided on what material I would actually use. Next, I worked on the outline and slowly formed my research paper around that. Paraphrasing was definitely a difficult task, however I took my time when attempting to reword an author’s thoughts so I would not be subject to plagiarism. When it came time to revise my paper, it needed a lot of fixing, especially when considering my introduction and conclusion. I did not have a proper introduction therefore I needed to include that on the next draft. Additionally, my conclusion needed revising because it was too dull and unsupportive of a closer to my paper and included information not provided throughout the paper. There were numerous punctuation and agreement errors in addition to a few minor problems in paraphrasing and parenthetical citations. Specifically, on pages two, five, six, seven, and the outline are where the majority of my errors are located. The first draft of my research paper needed a lot of editing, however I feel I have managed to patch it up as best as I can for a second/final draft. Hopefully, the newfound skills I have obtained over the course of this class have helped me in perfecting my final product: the research paper. 
	Overall, the experience I have gained in your English 120 class was definitely a well-profound one. Writing in college and writing in high school stand on completely different levels. I feel that taking a critical writing course as a first semester freshman was most definitely a better choice for me in that it challenged me to develop stronger reading and writing skills in addition to being enrolled in a few challenging courses at the same time. I truly have developed a stronger sense of reading and writing by taking this course and I can guarantee I will take everything I have learned with me to my other writing courses.
					Thanks for everything,
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